
 

ADVISORY: Relocation of Kaohsiung Branch Office, PIL 

Shipping Co., Ltd - 20 Feb 2024 

20 February 2023 

 

Dear Valued Customers and Business Partners, 

 

Advisory: Relocation of Kaohsiung Branch Office, PIL Shipping Co., Ltd 

 

We would like to inform you that the office of the Kaohsiung Branch of PIL Shipping Co., 

Ltd will be relocated from 22nd February 2024. Please see below for the new address and 

the contact information of our key personnel at the Kaohsiung office: 

 

PIL SHIPPING CO., LTD. - KAOHSIUNG BRANCH 

15F.-2, No. 110, Sanduo 4th Rd., Lingya Dist., Kaohsiung City (802630) 

 

The telephone number remains as +886-7-2692682. 

 

General Manager: Berlin Chang 

Email: berlin.chang@tpe.pilship.com 

Tel: +886 2 2778 5867 Ext 302 

Fax: +886 2 2778 5865 

 

Sales Manager: Zac Hsiao 

Email: zac.hsiao@tpe.pilship.com 

Tel: +886-2-27785876 #333 

 

Customer Service Manager: Star Chen 

Email: star.chen@tpe.pilship.com 

Tel: +886-2-27785867 #369 

 

Marketing Assistant Manager: Hsieh Ivy 

Email: ivy.hsieh@kao.pilship.com 

Tel: +886-7-27785867 #13 

 

We would appreciate it if you could update your records accordingly. 



 

Please direct all mail and physical correspondences to the above new address. 

 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support of MELL. 

We look forward to continuing our good relationship in the years ahead. 

 

Thank you. 

 

 


